
 

 

                                              Minutes 
LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 

June 3, 2019   6:30 PM 

Kilaga Springs Presentation Hall 

lhsportscars.com 

  
BOARD MEMBERS:  

 

President:              Tom Breckon          Tour Events:     Dave Altstadt 

VP/Membership:      Jo Fratessa    Social Events:     Edy Ternullo 

Secretary:              Pam Berry                Liaison/Historian: Karen Allington 

Treasurer:              Carol Asnault    Webmaster:  Ron Goleno  

 

All board members were present except Jo Fratessa 

 

Welcome to Members and Guests 

President welcomed members.  He requested that all members wear their nametags.   

 
REPORTS:   
 
President: Tom Breckon 
Marie Ramos sent a card to DiAnn Rooney wishing her a speedy recovery from knee 
surgery.    
 
Members are encouraged to suggest ideas for guest speakers. 
 
VP/Membership: Pam Berry for Jo Fratessa 
Total Membership-       91 

Households Attending- 40 

Members Attending -    66 

 

Please contact Jo if you want a new Club name badge or a decal for your car.  You can get 

a shirt, vest or hat with the Club logo embossed on it, or get a logo put on your own 

garment, at Ethan Wade Graphics, 5460 Douglas Blvd. #D, Roseville, 916-791-3174. 
 
Secretary:  Pam Berry   

Last months minutes were approved.  

 

Treasurer:  Carol Asnault  

Bank Balance May 31, 2019 at BBVA Compass Bank          $3,052.93 

 

Social Events:  Edy Ternullo 

Reported that the Potters Baseball Game had perfect weather and that the facilities were 

better than last year.  POTTERS won 5 to 1! 



 

 

 

Bob Beasley reported the Bill McAnally Racing Napa Auto Care Shop tour will be 

on July 11 Thursday for only 12 cars.  Lunch will be at Lazy Dog.  Tour will be interesting 

for both drivers and passengers!  Look for announcements soon. 

 

Webmaster:  Ron Goleno 

Ron was able to work while in Hawaii so all the recent tour photos are on the Website. 

Last month there were 313 Unique visitors to the site and a recent SiteLock check found 

no issues. 

 

We will not be publishing any member’s phone number or address on the Website.  If you 

need to contact a member, please refer to the LHSCG roster or flyer that is mailed to you. 

The Club Website is constantly being updated with the latest pictures and information 

about our Club activities 

 

Liaison/Historian:  Karen Allington 

Karen thanked all “photo takers” for using the Landscape feature on submitted photos. 

 

A new car/member photo date has been determined for June 7th.  Please contact Karen if 

you need a photo taken. 

 

Please be sure all recent Tour/Social Event pictures are sent to Karen so she can review 

them and get them to our Webmaster.  See our Club Website for more information on 

photography processing.  

 

Tour Events:  Dave Altstadt  

Third Thursday Tour – Wayne Sloan – June 20 and info will be mailed out soon. 

Monte Vista Inn Tour – Linda Snyder/Kathy Fernandes reported meal was delicious and 

back roads were fun. 

Tahoe is next – Rosie Songey reported that all is set.  She also announced the second tour 

has been set for Sept. 5/6.  All but two spots have been reserved. 

Awful Annie’s Day Tour – Tom Breckon reported 13 cars have signed up and that more 

are welcome. 

Haggin Museum Tour – Carl Grondona reported that the 20-car limit has been reached. 

 

Please see our Club Website for dates and Tour Leaders as several tours will be opened for 

sign ups in the next few days. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

Chuck Schmidt reported on the Concours d’Elegance.  Unfortunately, the rain caused most 

cars to not participate but that the LHSCG had fun anyway.  Next year is in the planning 

stages already.   There will be a Concours Raduno on July 9 where we can show our 

cars.  Please contact Chuck if you can volunteer to help with parking. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Tom Breckon reported that Jo Fratessa would like to arrange an informal “parade” of our 

cars past the new Summerset Senior Living in Lincoln on 3rd Street.  He explained that 

many residents would enjoy seeing the cars.  A show of hands by members confirmed that 

the Club would like to support this effort.  More information will be presented at a later 

date.  

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Birthdays in June are Jerry LaFave, Gary Musser, Gary Allington, and Nadine Miller. 

Ron & Elly Goleno are celebrating 50 years of wedded bliss! 

 

Betcha don’t know who this is? … 

Everyone had a difficult time identifying DiAnn Rooney as a small child and then with her 

sister.  Many knew Terri Rooney shown as a young man. 

Virgil Berry was hard to spot in his first-grade class but once pointed out most could 

identify him.  Pam Berry was shown dressed up for a 50’s party with blond hair and 

bubble gum. 

 

Ron Goleno played a short video on the First Gas Station Ever - 1888.  Bertha Benz was 

the driver of the first long distance journey of an automobile.  He also showed a 1950 pit 

stop at 67 seconds and a 2013 pit stop at 3 seconds.  Things have changed. 

 

Tom Breckon spoke about a recent trip to San Francisco.  He and Michelle saw a car show 
for the California Mille 2019.  It is a 1000-mile California tour of pre-1958 cars based on a 
historic Italian race the Mille Miglia that went through 1957.  The California tour starts 
each year in front of the San Francisco Fairmont on the last Sunday in April.  He had 
pictures of the autos that were shared. 
 

Those in attendance enjoyed a social gathering after the meeting. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Pam Berry Secretary 


